
Minutes


Kew Bridge Engines Trust

Minutes of 200th Meeting of the Trustees, held on 28th April 2022 at 7.00pm
by video conference
Present: 
Clare Grist Taylor (CGT), Freddie Hollom (FH); Peter Roland (PR), Ben Russell (BR), Georgie Salzedo (GS), Heather Thomas (HT), Tom O’Leary (TO), Fabio Rosso (FR), Susie Batchelor (SB).
In attendance: Liz Power (LP), Museum Director and Lis Chard-Cooper, Museum Mentor (LC).
	Item
	Actions/person responsible/timescales

	1. Welcome to new trustees and introductions
CGT welcomed our new trustees and all trustees introduced themselves.
	

	2. Apologies for absence


Apologies had been received from Ed Stannard.
	

	3. Formal declaration of interest 

No new interests were declared.

	

	4. Approval of minutes: the 199th Meeting 17th January 2022
  Trustees agreed that the minutes were a true reflection of the meeting.

	

	5. Matters arising not otherwise covered in the agenda

LP gave an update on accreditation. Paperwork not yet ready but letter requiring reaccreditation has also not yet arrived. BR spoke about the process of drafting new policy documents. SB mentioned that West London Museums Group is going through the same process and may be able to share knowledge.

	LP by next meeting

	6. Finance and funding:
i) 2021 year-end report
FH gave update on our 2021 statutory; good progress is being made. 
LP explained the format of our quarterly report plus overall concept of the management accounts to the new trustees
TO asked if any loans were received as part of Covid support. LP confirmed that only grants had been received.

FR asked if any further rounds of cultural recovery fund were likely. LP confirmed not this was expected.

HT asked how school visit costs are reflected. LP explained how they are delivered by freelancers rather than staff. Some are covered by a specific grant for schools in the borough.
TO asked if a ‘traffic light’ system could be introduced to the report to highlight areas of concern. LP agree good idea

LP and CGT explained how the forecast works (and the difficulties of budgeting in the wake of Covid).
LP confirmed that we have sufficient unrestricted cash to reach end of year in 2022. 

TO asked about declining reserves. LP explained that visitor numbers were expected to recover sufficiently to restore stability.
SB asked if forecast includes provision for a possible future wave of Covid next winter. LP confirmed that it does. 

SB asked about effect of cost-of-living crisis. LP confirmed that this will be hard to factor in - approx. 15% of audience from lower socio-economic backgrounds. Picture should be clearer after May renewals for annual passes.

HT asked about number of visitors returning on annual passes. LP confirmed that this was approx. 30% of total visitors.
ii) Staff leave liability: latest position 
LP confirmed that accrued leave had been cleared.
iii) Fundraising and funding 

LP explained that our automatic front doors have failed. They will cost us approx. £16K to repair. A funder has been found who will pay for an access survey/report. This will assist with applications for repair funding.
GS asked if access report has wider applications (ie. beyond the front door). LP confirmed that this was the case. Many pieces of infrastructure installed as part of Project Aquarius are worn out so an access report would help with further grants/works in this area.

HT offered to help LP with fundraising opportunities


	LP to add going forward
LP to progress.
HT to talk to LP about fundraising

	7. Museum operations 
i) 2022 Q1 Directors Report 
LP had circulated a full report in advance and provided the following verbal highlights:
· LP confirmed a busy first quarter. LP wants to add Wednesdays to open days for the museum with return of Gemma but five day a week public opening outside school holidays is not possible with our current resources.
· TO asked whether the community groups generated income. LP explained that financial benefits are generally indirect. The strong community program has been important when applying for grants.
ii) Staffing update
CGT gave and overview of effect of the pandemic on staffing / volunteer issues for the new trustees.

LP explained how the permanent staff work and that it would be advantageous to bring forward recruiting for two reinstated part-time roles (site and collections coordinator) from Q4 to Q2 of 2022. Given the increasing levels of activity at the museum, LP does not have enough time to cover these as well as her normal duties.
LP also raised the idea of employing a fundraiser on a permanent basis.

Trustees discussed the pros and cons of the timing of this recruitment, with the wellbeing of existing staff a key consideration. 

Trustees agreed to bring forward to Q2 the recruitment of the site and collections resource. 

Trustees debated whether the fundraising role could be more ad hoc depending on need. 
LP explained attractiveness of offering a permanent role given economic climate. Should stimulate competition for position more than a fixed term or results-based role. 
HT agreed, outlining the benefits of continuity for fundraisers when developing personal relationships.

Trustees agreed that recruiting for a fundraiser would be delayed until the other two posts are filled and after our busy summer period. We would aim for a start date in Q4. 
LCC asks if associated costs (IT etc.) have been considered. LP confirms this is so.


	LP to action



	8. Conflicts of interest: new policy and annual declaration form
CGT gave brief overview of the purpose of our proposed new policy and declaration forms, that would be completed by all trustees annually. 

GS had some comments about the data protection wording. With this correction, the policy was approved. 

	CGT to update and circulate
All trustees to complete and return to CGT.

	9. Strategic Planning

LP gave brief overview of our core purpose, vision, values and strategic aims. 
New trustees will have the opportunity to contribute to these at our trustee induction day in May. 

	

	10. Committees
Collections - BR gave update 
Compliance - CGT gave update. Trustees agreed the committee’s recommendation that we should decommission our defective lift until a better solution can be put in place and funded. 
LP spoke about establishment of Sustainable Steam Committee, which is ongoing. 

	

	11. Any Other Business
PR gave update on his review of our HR policies.
LP mentioned that a trustee is needed to maintain a calendar of policy reviews.

We also need a trustee to act as board secretary. 

The meeting closed at 9.00 PM

	Volunteers to contact CGT. 
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